
May 1st, 2025 Supervisors Minutes 
 

Chairman Clapper called the May 1st, 2025 Supervisors meeting to order. 
 
The following members were present: Don Clapper, Greg Thomas. 
 
The minutes from the April 17th meeting were approved as written. 
The Treasurers report was distributed to each Supervisor for review. 

 
Privilege of the floor – No Comment 
 

Archer Dr. Phase 2 has been bid and awarded we now have the contract documents to 

sign between Guilford Township and Scott’s Hauling & Excavating Inc. On a 

Thomas/Clapper motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved the Chairman 

to execute the documents. 

 

On a Thomas/Clapper motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved Resolution 

# 2025-10 a letter acknowledging a location transfer for a Beer Distributor License, for 

Franklin County Beer and Beverage, being transferred from 1758 LWE, suite 2 to 1754 

LWE.  

 

On a Thomas/Clapper motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved a Sub-

division/Lot Addition for Ivan Horst. Parcel A (.0724 acres) will be sub-divided off of Lot 

1(residue 26.79 acres 10-0D09.-034) and consolidated with Lot 81 creating Lot 81A 

(.3519 acres 10-0D09.-178).  This motion was made subject to any and all outstanding 

comments and fees being addressed. 

 
On a Thomas/Clapper motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved a request 
from Green Township for fire police assistance for a non-emergency event for 
Fayetteville Volunteer Fire Department during their Carnival May 29th – June 7th at the 
Fayetteville Carnival Grounds. 
 
On a Thomas/Clapper motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved the paying 
of the bills. 
 
There was no Old Business. 
 
Under New Business – 

• Greg reported that Chapel Rd. Re-Claim and Paving is complete. 
 



There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:02 p.m. on a 
Thomas/Clapper motion carried unanimously. 
 
 
 
      _______________________________ 
      Shannon Malott, Secretary/Treasurer  


